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> PUBLIC COMMENT

Jed Leano, Community and Human Services Commissioner of the City of Claremont, thanked
the Board and the Commission for pursuing this project, and also thanked Tri-City staff for
putting together a substantial presentation on this project; stated how important this is to provide
mental health services to seniors; noting that in Clermont, approximately 28% of the population
is over the age of 55 and it is projected that by the year 2020 that number can be 44%; that right
now they have options for its senior population such as Dial-A-Ride and Get About for
transportation, pointing out that these services are already stressed; that to be able to offer this
innovation services for those that are interested in using technology is a huge incentive for
those to seek out those app such as Mindstrong or Peer Chat; and that he hoped this Innovation
plan is approved.

MHSA Projects Manager Barford announced that during the 30-day posting two comments were
received:

1) As a person who has a family member who suffers from a mental illness, knows that the
most important factor to the mental wellbeing is housing, that $1.6 million can help many
of our family members feel that they are important and that they have control of their
daily living; that housing provides daily structure and responsibility for the client which
gives them a sense of worth that no application can provide, technology has its place, it
is important but there are free apps available and use this $1.6 million for housing.

2) Strongly disagree with this proposal, $1.6 million is too much money for innovation,
currently we need housing for those that suffer with a mental illness; the bulk of this
money should go towards housing. There is a program called priced out and it speaks
to people that cannot afford housing and are forced to live on the streets because they
cannot afford the high rents. Housing should be our priority, technology is secondary.
People that suffer from mentali iliness can become more isolated when given a tool that
will keep them away from the human touch. This is innovative so there are no stats to
compare to this project. This can cause triggers in someone that suffers from mental
illness and/or inappropriate behaviors. | agree with the Peer to Peer and the apps with
this innovation and any program that can prevent someone from completing suicide, |
highly recommend. Then discussed free apps.

D. EXPLANATION OF THE CONTEXT OF THE PROGRAM EXPENDITURE PLAN FOR
FISCAL YEAR 2018-19 THROUGH FY 2021-22

Director of MHSA and Ethnic Services Rimmi Hundal provided a summary of Assembly Bill 114
and indicated that it became effective on July 10, 2017 and required that the funding related to
Fiscal Years 2005-06 to 2014-15 that have not been spent by July 1, 2017 are subject to
reversion; that Tri-City did not start its MHSA process until 2008; that Counties must develop a
plan to spend the reverted funds and post no later than July 1, 2018 with Governing Board
approval within 90 days; that in February 2018 the Department of Health Services identified Tri-
City having $799,187 for INN and $235,009 for PEI at-risk for reversion; that a spending plan
has been prepared and was posted on April 12, 2018; and that funds must be spent within three
years from the date of the Oversight and Accountability Commission (OAC) approval; and that
there is no other funding subject to reversion at Tri-City.









